
JUNE 2021 

Chicken Dinner 

Fundraiser 
When: Sunday, June 27, 2021 

Where: Dane Fire Station 

102 W Main St, Dane, WI 

Time: 11:30 am UNTIL SOLD OUT 

Pre-Orders must be picked up before 2:30 pm 

All pre-orders not picked up by 2:30 pm will be 

sold on a first come, first-serve basis. 

Cost: $13.00 Cash/Check Only - due at pick up 

Dinner Includes: Half Chicken, Baked Potato, Baked 

Beans, and a Dinner Roll. Pre-order by 6/12 to reserve your 

dinner(s). If you need to order more than 20 dinners, please 

submit the form twice. WE ARE NOW ACCEPTING 

ORDERS! 

 

Dane Fire Department Auction Fundraiser 
Friday, June 18 through Saturday, June 26 

Welcome to the first online 

fundraiser for the Dane Fire 

Department. All funds raised will 

be used for purchasing the 

following: Life Safety Equipment, 

payment of Fire Dept. share of the 

2019 New Truck Purchase (Engine 8 & Tender 3), Class A 

Uniforms including collar brass and pins, and service 

awards. This is our first time fundraising in this format. We 

hope that you have a great experience. Participants must be 

21 or older to purchase any basket containing alcohol. Items 

must be picked up on Sat, June 26 from Noon – 4:00 pm or 

Sun, June 27 from 8:00 am – 5:00 pm. If you are not able to 

pick up, please do not bid. Go to the website below for more 

details: https://www.danefire.com/community-resources 

 

Golfing in Village Parks  

Village Ordinances are clear about 

golfing or practicing golf in the 

parks! This activity is unsafe for 

others in the area, and real golf 

balls are prohibited. ONLY 

Whiffle Balls are an accepted 

alternative ball to use on Village property. Real golf balls 

can damage mowers, buildings, play equipment, and 

PEOPLE!! Please be considerate of others who may be 

using and enjoying the parks!       
 

Branch & Limb Collection 

Collection day is Tuesday, June 8, 2021. 

Please see the guidelines on the Village 

website- www.villageofdane.org 

Branches & Limbs should be out by 7:00 am 

    on collection day. There will be no other 

collection day in June.  

 
 

Fireworks 

Ordinance Chapter 298 covers 

Fireworks, permits required, fines, 

penalties, and parental liability. BE 

INFORMED, because not knowing 

the rules is not an excuse if you get 

caught. Fireworks are dangerous and illegal! Be Safe!!   

 
Dogs - Tagged? Leashed? 

All dog over the age of 5 months who reside 

in the Village of Dane must be licensed. This 

is a state law, county law, and by Village 

ordinance. Please get your dogs licensed as 

soon as possible each year. And please keep 

your pet on a leash when you are out and 

about in the Village. If you are a new resident to the Village or 

adopt a new pet, you have 60 days to apply for their license.  

 

Building Permits REQUIRED 

Building Projects like fences, some sheds, electrical 

improvements, and plumbing changes require an application for 

a building permit. The Village of Dane has a contract with 

General Engineering Company and Mary Dussling is our 

assigned inspector. Please contact Mary at 608-697-8003, if 

you have questions about any projects you are thinking of 

starting. The permit application is available online or from the 

Village Clerk’s Office. Checking the 

village ordinances will assist you, too.  

Starting a building project without 

getting a permit will double the cost of 

the permit. 

 

Single Stream Recycling 

With carted curbside recycling collection, all 

items can be placed loose and separately in 

your cart. It is especially important that you do 

not place plastic bags or plastic food wrap in 

with your recycling items. Plastic bags cause a significant 

problem for most processing facilities in Wisconsin. Plastic 

grocery bags can be taken to designated retail drop-off locations 

around the area. 

 

1st Annual Fine Arts, Crafts, and Plant Fair 

The Village Trustees are planning the 

first Annual Arts & Craft Fair for 

Saturday, September 11, 2021. More 

information is on the back of this 

newsletter. If you are interested in a 

booth, complete the bottom section, and send it to Village Hall 

with your payment. Proceeds will be donated to the Dane Fire 

Department. 

 

Is it really June already? Summer is the 

BEST time of year! Have fun while you 

take care of yourself and stay safe!  
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